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Thursday, Sept. 17

By noon. Please contact Brett if you would like to partake in the Holy Supper on Friday. This will allow him to manage the current social-distancing and masking requirements involved. Thank you. 



7:30 P.M. School Council Meeting

Friday, Sept. 18
6:30 P.M. Holy Supper. Please see above if you would like to partake.  






7:15 P.M. Youth Group OUTDOOR Conjugial Love Class. Seth and Heather King’s
Sunday, Sept. 13

9:00 A.M. INDOOR / MASK-ONLY Family Service. Live streamed.



10:00 A.M. OUTDOOR / MASK-OPTIONAL Family Service 
Please maintain the six-foot distance (asked for by the state) between individuals of different households. IF RAINING, this will be an Indoor/Mask-Only service.



Usher/Setup for 10:00 A.M. service: Cairn King
Tuesday, Sept. 22

7:30 P.M. Arcana Class.  See details below. 

Sunday, Sept. 27

10:00 A.M. service is a Woods Service. (Indoors if raining.)
Congratulations! We are very happy for Alexandra Rose Boyesen and Daniel Edwin Marsh III, who became husband and wife on Saturday, September 12.  Warmest best wishes to them!  “The Lord bless thee and keep thee; The Lord make His face to give light upon thee, and be gracious to thee; The Lord lift up His countenance upon thee, and give thee peace” (Numbers 6:24).
Adriana Charlotte Hendricks was baptized on Sunday, September 13. May her path be protected ever! “As for me and my house, we will serve Jehovah” (Joshua 24:15). “He will not suffer thy foot to be moved; He who keeps thee will not slumber. Behold, He who keeps Israel Will neither slumber nor sleep” (from Ps. 121). 
Arcana Class on the 22nd: Nos. 9302-9332, about the angel being sent in front of the Sons of Israel to protect them in their way and bring them into the Land of Canaan. This is less material than previously stated, which had amounted to over fifty pages. Also, there are so many subjects which need more than just a few minutes, especially the last one: "The reasons why the Lord willed to be born on our earth, and not on another."  There are only two verses (24 and 25) mentioned in this part of the reading in AC 9349 that are altogether to be observed and done. For the second verse I needed to check the manuscript, considering what is happening today.

I will be doing a Zoom session in the library.  If you want to join in person, we may need a larger venue, so please let me know beforehand.  I'll send out a Zoom link the day before (and test it to make sure it’s correct), and also try to call around before the class.  Zoom lets you join by phone as well; for how, see what follows after the link. – Andy 

Old School Village: OSV invites you to book a tour for this Sunday afternoon, September 20. Middle school and up. Masks required in a public building. (Sorry, no restrooms available yet.) Please call Bob Jungé to schedule a time slot. Come see all the progress!
Sweet Legacies: Judith Rhodes (95 years old), of Bryn Athyn, was called to the spiritual world last week. Kempton folks might like to know that she and her husband Leon donated the apple tree seedling that was planted by the church’s roadside sign (by former KNC pastor Jeremy Simons and me – around 1989, I think). The tree is now lovingly pruned and cared for by Steve King.  It is a direct descendant of one of the trees Johnny Appleseed planted in the Ohio Valley while he was spreading the Heavenly Doctrines to settlers of the frontier. – Mark Wyncoll 

Thank You: 

Dear Kempton Society,

“This is a story of how a Baggins had an adventure, and found himself doing and saying things altogether unexpected.” – J.R.R. Tolkien, The Hobbit: or There and Back Again 

Once upon a time, eleven years ago, I started out from Kempton to find some adventures. I found them, and I'm very lucky that I did, and very lucky that I had Kempton to shape me for them. The first adventure lasted four years and took me to Bryn Athyn College of the New Church where I studied lots of fun things – including history in the light of the Heavenly Doctrines. Thank you, KNCS and teachers (and parents, of course), for giving me a love for the Doctrines that inspired me to keep studying them. For the next seven years I adventured down at Colonial Williamsburg, working as a historical interpreter and performer. Thank you, KNCS/Mr. Wyncoll, for those yearly plays which gave me a love for theater and public speaking that paved that path.

It was very good to go both those places...and it is very good to Come Back Again...to the Shire.

I'm awfully grateful for all of your welcoming messages and wishes of wellness as I start this next adventure at KNCS. Thank you all!

Thank you, also, for the overwhelming gift bag full of hobbit-ish treats and lovely, charming, comforting things to help my uses. You have outdone yourselves, which is difficult to do.

“...And so he came back up the Hill as day was ending once more. And he went on, and there was yellow light, and fire within; and the evening meal was ready, and he was expected...He drew a deep breath. ‘Well, I’m back,’ he said.” – J.R.R. Tolkien, The Return of the King
Love,

Dara

News from Glencairn Museum: The museum has shifted its program delivery from in-person to a digital format and is reaching out to support New Church schools and families in their educational journeys this year.  See their website for several resources (and keep checking back for updates and additions): 
<https://glencairnmuseum.org/educational-resources>. 
They have also launched weekly Facebook posts for #GlencairnMuseumKids that are specifically geared toward younger visitors, presenting activity ideas and museum content with an educational focus: <https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/glencairnmuseumkids>.
Additionally, Glencairn shares what they feel is a “great source of educational and enrichment material” – a Repository of Distance Learning that was created by The American Alliance of Museums’ Education Professional Network. This includes "almost 1,000 resources or experiences... representing sites across the United States and in Canada and Mexico, including eight languages and American Sign Language." <https://sites.google.com/view/museum-distance-learning/home?utm_source=American+Alliance+of+Museums&utm_campaign=fbbeaa9ca1-Aviso_September8_2020&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_f06e575db6-fbbeaa9ca1-59733325>
Questions? Contact: Amy Glenn, Educational Programs Manager at Glencairn Museum;
1001 Cathedral Road; PO Box 757; Bryn Athyn, PA; 267-502-2962; amy.glenn@glencairnmuseum.org
KNC Piano for the Taking: Our society room piano has reached the end of its useful life (the hammers being irreparable) unless someone would like to refashion it into a sculpture. Or something. Would anyone like to have it?       – Carla Kerr (610-756-6140)
Free: Colorful, brand-new globe and a fish tank. Tank has a light and a fairly new filter, is 30” long x 12 ¼” wide x 18 ½” high, and sits on a 28” tall wooden cabinet. Contact the Brandon Jungés 
Kitties STILL  Needing to Relocate: I’m looking for a nice quiet home for my two spoiled house cats. One is declawed. The other is a good mouser. Both are fixed. – Nancy Odhner

For Rent – possibly by October 1: “Meyers’” Farm (Hawk Mountain Road and Pine Creek Road, walkable to the church). 4 bedrooms. 1 ½ baths. Please call for more information. – Emily Bau-Madsen 
Window Washing and Cleaning Needed (post-repairs at Meyers’ Farm): Please call ASAP about either or both. Thanks – Emily Bau-Madsen 
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